West Herts PBC Leads meeting    Parkbury House Surgery    13 Dec 2007
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GP Access

The PCT has to produce a plan by the end of 2008.  Andrew Parker is to do an options paper for the PEC.  There will not necessarily be new money available.  Access depends on the establishment of patient needs.  It is OK to do a patient survey and find there is no need.  The onus is to establish the absence of need and prove that a blind eye has not been turned to it.  The primary care access facility can be near an OOH service, but it has to be commissioned and recorded separately.  Mark emphasised that there has to be new money.  Corina asked what happens if not localities do not agree with any options.  SN said that it was up to localities to suggest alternatives. Mark volunteered to work with Andrew Parker to produce a paper, and said that he will keep in touch with this group.  Corina emphasised that the service must be flexible.  MS pointed out that Conclave does not fit in to this.

WHHT letter

This was hotly debated with many strong views being expressed.  Some of these were:

· All that matters is the outcome

· Money paid must match work commissioned

· If payment is de-linked to activity we are not in charge

· The request for money was antagonistic

· A “loan” won’t be seen again

· If this goes ahead there will be a devastating effect locally

· There is no point in doing anything

· Hertsmere wanted to move on to quality performance management under quality issues based on EoE

· This will have a huge impact

· We need to send a fundamental message

· We need to say mean what we say

· We must co-collectively commission

· What is the point of PBC

· If we can’t influence this commissioning is a flop

· There should be no loan

· The PCT is shroud waving

· We don’t support the loan or WHHT – every time they have asked for money in the last 15 years they get baled out

· For commissioning to mean anything we have to save money by managing demand.  If this is not possible, we may as well give up. Until achievements undertaken free up resources, there is no point

· In saying no we are making sure the SHA knows there is a problem

Alan Pond has said that underspends can’t accrue and be carried over.  They have to be spent or allocated.  The SHA has released the £80 million contingency funding because it can’t spend this money and has pushed it down to the PCTs.  In previous years WHHT has overperformed and overspent.  This year it has underperformed and overspent.  It can’t meet the 18 week target for the PCT.  Next year’s contracts need to be checked closely to ensure they can meet 18 weeks (which is a PCT target, not the Trust’s). 

In summary, the letter was not felt to be a good idea.  PBC will say we want to help, and will do what we can, but a negotiated loan is a non-starter.  Jan Filochowski, Nick Evans and Anne Walker will be invited to the next PBC Leads’ meeting.  RS will communicate the above to AW.

Diabetes

There is a meeting on 19th December to confirm diabetic patient pathways.  The type 1 and type 2 pathways will be signed off.  The service will be taken out of the acute setting and will be community-based.  Outpatients and follow-up will be decommissioned.  The acute contract will be reconfigured.  Consultant time will be used for the community-based service.  Mike Walton, the PBC Diabetic Lead, wants the service started from April 2008.  This doesn’t preclude a later tender.  The PCT assumes we do not want the any willing provider model.  There must be further discussion with PBC groups. Ideally the Business Case will be taken to the February 2008 PBC Governance Committee.  WatCom wants to start this soon.  Hertsmere wants a CATS-type service to run it. 

As regards follow-ups, WHHT thinks it needs to see more diabetics in follow-up clinics than some primary care clinicians and nurses think is needed.   The Leads’ view is that outpatient follow-ups are greater than they need to be.  Some follow-up patients can be seen in primary care, or given a management plan for a year.  Part of issue is the cap on follow-ups.  The diabetes follow-up level is greater than the cap allowed.  The commissioners will need to re-negotiate the first attendance to follow-up ratio for diabetes.  An enhanced LES service would be possible.  Joel Bonnet has extracted the Exception Reporting for diabetes in QOF across West Herts as a whole and there is, apparently, a huge variation.

Service Redesign Process

The Herts non-executive directors have set a very low level of sign off within the organisation, because they have been risk averse.  Some PCTS allow projects of up to £200,000 to be signed off by Assistant Directors.  RS pointed out that health professionals carry a great deal of risk, often with only partial information.  The frustration is that the perception of risk has been overwhelming.  Mark highlighted that the system has set up to address the risk of doing something – not to address the risk of not doing something.  There should be some money which is just spent because a proposal is exciting and might produce big wins.  We need to balance up a level playing field with us as commissioners and the PCT e.g. the maternity issue.  KS said that we can do projects for year or two, and then stop them if they are not working.  RS will take these views to the PBC Governance Committee next week.

MMcG said that the tender process is a lot of work.  The PCT wants a ‘middle way’ between tendering and the any willing provider model.  They are suggesting a “competitive quotation process” for smaller services, where there are only limited providers.  RS asked the leads to share this with their locality groups.

AOB
EoE is just going to ‘promote’ FESC.  It will only ‘insist’ on it if commissioners are failing.

World Class Commissioning is a 5 year programme to make sure the best commissioners get better, and the worst ones improve.

There is the potential to fast track the Watford UCC, because of the changes occurring on the Watford WHHT site.  At present there is no primary care input at Watford.  The PCT does want some front-ending in the interim, before the UCC is established.

Page 3 of 3

